Report of the Workshop held at HBCSE on 22 July 2006.

This is to inform you that the one day workshop on 'Orientation of the Teachers for the Biology Olympiads' was successfully concluded yesterday.

The workshop was attended by 23 teachers from various Institutions. 

Prof. Arvind Kumar, Director, HBCSE, Welcomed the participants and emphasised the need for such programmes. He also expressed the need to have the membership drive to be strengthened and the members coming from Institutions from Mumbai and other cities of the states and also from other states. 

Prof. Vijay Singh, National Co-ordinator of Science Olympiads, represented IAPT and discussed the art of forming good questions. He presented an excellent analysis of quality of questions and illustrated this by showing some template questions. 

Prof. Savita Ladge, Incharge, Chemistry Olympiad Cell, HBCSE, represented IACT and put forth the account of efforts IACT puts in to frame questions of NSEC and INChO examinations.

Prof. Rekha Vartak, Incharge, Biology Olympiad Cell, HBCSE, discussed setting of the questions at INBO examinations and also informed the gathering of the annual calendar of Olympiad activities.

I expressed my intentions of participation in the Olympiad activities and how it benefited me academically and otherwise. I related the need of setting good questions at the Olympiad level for +2 students so as to be able to guide the students to perform better not only in the NSEB, INBO and IBO examinations but also to inculcate the habit of analytical thinking. A similar Standard Examination given to graduate and post graduate students may prove helpful in uplifting their performance in CET, IAS, MPS and other competitive examinations and may help the entrants in teaching profession to perform better in NET, SET or JRF examinations. 

The post lunch session was devoted to the question formation by the participants and the questions were subsequently analysed for their quality. Every participant enthusiastically contributed in the venture.

The programme commenced at 10.30 am and was concluded at 5 pm.

I appreciate the teachers who participated in the programme and appeal all those who could not make it to encourage H.Sc. Students to appear in increasing numbers in this NSEB (National Standard Examination in Biology) exam conducted every year in November, and not only to become life members of the association, but try to convince others to become life members of the association.   

Thanking you and with warm regards,

Sincerely yours,

Kale P G 

General Secretary,

IATBS.
